
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Council 

From: Paul Nott 

Date: 7/1/2025 

Department: Light and Power 

 

 

Hello All, 

 

Since our last report the crew has re constructed a new primary service to the 

reservoirs, had 2 outages, installed a new secondary service and has been back on 

the 4th St project. 

 

We had an underground fault in Oak Meadows and as you all are aware of, we 

experienced a city-wide outage on Saturday morning June 21st. The outage that 

affected all of town was due to equipment failure in the BPA substation that feeds 

McCleary. BPA decided to bypass the equipment to keep the outage shorter and 

they will replace it during the maintenance outage scheduled for our town on 

Saturday August 16th at 00:01 until 08:00. This outage will affect all our customers. Our 

crew will be out taking advantage of the outage to return the fish bridge shooflies to 

normal. 

 

  

If anyone has any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us… 

 

 

Paul 

 

 

 

 

 

 


